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President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Newsletter Editor
Richard Jenkins Doug Sanders Don Shelton Emanuel Morris Don Shelton
(314) 757-5585 (636) 724-7757 (314) 570-7766 (314) 368-4974 (314) 570-7766

Meeting Schedule

Meeting Dates: (2022) Jul 13, Aug 10, Sep 14, Oct 12, Nov 9, Dec TBD

Meeting Time: 7:00 pm

Meeting Location: Club field, weather permitted.

June 8th
Meeting was called to order by President Richard Jenkins at our Club Field.

Roll Call –There were 9 members present. Doug Sanders reported 39 members currently on the Roster
for 2022.

Treasurer’s Report – Emanuel (Hawkeye) Morris gave the treasurer’s report. Deposit for this month
were membership dues for 1 new member. Disbursements were field lease for the year of 2022, Don
Bollinger for food for the fly-in Saturday and to Frank Eck for field expense. Hawkeye has a letter
from EMC insurance company for insurance owed up to the date we cancelled. He also received notice
from the State on Missouri for registration fees for the current year. The correct EIN number will be
given to the bank for the Pay Pal system. Some discussion on dropping the Pay Pal system because of
all the problems in setting it up. Pay Pal details still on-going so the club will have it available for
those who want to use it in the future. Club dues can still be paid by check like we currently do.



Secretary’s Report – Approved.

Field Report – Frank Eck gave the field report and said clover was getting thicker. Richard J. said the
farmer went over part of our flying field when spraying for beans, but didn’t see any ruts from the
equipment. Field seems to be still rough in places even after rolling. Not much can be done to make it
smoother without complete discing and leveling. Some discussion on mowing around the bins. This
started years ago as PR to the land owner.  Sounds like we will continue this, maybe not as often to
reduce possible damage to the mower.

Safety Report – None

Old business – Richard Jenkins is retired from Boeing.

New Business – Air Show this week-end. Spirit of St. Louis Airport. ---
Big Bird fly-in Rantoul ILL. June 18th (Don’t know any details)
Evansville, Ind. June 18th Warbird Fly-in
Phantom Flyers Swap Meet June 18th

Frank Eck talked to Russ Bryant from the Eureka fly-in Saturday about their weather station which
gives weather info on his cell phone. Equipment was from Davis Instruments; cost could be as much as
$500 to $1000. Richard J. said our club looked into this about 4 years ago, voted down due to expense.

Other options: Smart Field: www.windfinder.com/forecast/st_charles_c_smarrt_airport
Air Sports Net: www.usairnet.com

Don Bollinger plans BBQ for Sunday July 3rd with alternate Saturday July 9th.

Show and tell – None

50/50 – Don Shelton

Attendance Prize – Hawkeye and Don Shelton

Motion to Adjourn – OK


